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NEWS 17

MONT ALBERT NORTH

Signs erected as wetland duck eggs go m|ssmg

WETLANDS in Mont Albert
North and Blackburn South
are being monitored after re-
ports of duck eggs being sto-
len.

The eggs were taken from
wetland areas along the Koon-
ung Creek Trail and Wurund-
jeri  Walk, prompting
Whitehorse Council to erect
signs and monitor the sites.

Whitehorse acting general
manager of infrastructure
David Logan said a council
contractor reported the re-

moval of the eggs from Koon-
ung Creek on September 8.

It is an offence to tamper
with the nests or eggs of na-
tive wildlife, and all native
birds are protected under the
Wildlife Act 1975.

Mr Logan said the council
then alerted the Department
of Environment and Primary
Industries.

“Signs were temporarily in-
stalled as a deterrent and to
obtain any further infor-
mation from park users,” Mr

Logan said. “Sites have been
monitored sinee the reportecd
incidents.”

Mr Logan said it was not
known why people may want
tosteal duck eggs.

“The removal of duck eggs
is not a common problem in
Whitehorse,” he said.

Mr Logan said typically the
native black duck, wood duck,
chestnut teal duck and hard-
head duck nested and fed in
Whitehorse's wetlands and
waterways.

Meanwhile, wildlife servi-
ces warned people to avoid

touching baby birds during
spring.
Wildlife Victoria chief

executive Karen Masson said
the organisation’s emergency
response line was flooded
with calls in spring.

Ms Masson urged people
not to intervene if they saw
ducks with their voung.

South Oakleigh Wildlife
Shelter carer Michele Phillips
said people often made the

mistake of picking up baby
birds that appeared to have
fallen on the ground.

“Their parents actually put
them on the ground to learn to
forage,” Ms Phillips said.

Ms Phillips said if people
came across ducklings in im-
mediate danger, the bestthing
to do was to walk alongside
them to a safe place, suchas a
park.

In an emergency, phone
Wildlife Victoria on

130009453
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THERE HAVE BEEN
REPORTS OF DUCK EGGS

HAVING BEEN STOLEN
FROM THIS WETLAND,

IF YOU HAVE ANY
INFORMATION PLEASE
CONTACT DEFARTMENT OF
EMVIRONMENT & PRIMARY
INDUSTRRES OH

A sign posted along the
Koonung Creek Trail.



